
NOTICE OF PROPOSED ACTION 

The Administrator of the Division of Environmental Protection (NDEP), Department of Conservation and 
Natural Resources, Carson City, Nevada, is issuing the following Notice of Proposed Action under the 
authority of the Nevada Revised Statutes, the Nevada Administrative Code (NAC), and the federal Safe 
Drinking Water Act. 

The Administrator has received an application for Underground Injection Control (UIC) permit 
application UNEV2024201 by Carrier Corporation Inc. (Carrier Corporation, Bldg 7, P.O. Box 4808, 
Syracuse, NY  13221) for bioremediation of chlorinated volatile organic compounds in groundwater in the 
southern septic area of the former Wells Bloomfield Manufacturing Facility site at 2 Erik Circle, Verdi, NV 
89439.  The applicant has requested to create and use four (4) boreholes for underground injection, 
FIB-7, FIB-8, FIB-9, and FIB-10, located in Section 8 (SE/4 of SW/4), Township 19N, Range 18E, MDB&M.  
The Administrator is notifying the public on April 24, 2024, about the issuance of a permit to 
inject hydrant water and chemical amendments into the aforementioned wells, with an effective start 
date of April 24, 2024.  The project entails hydraulic fracturing of a fissile, planar-bedded geologic 
formation with hydrant water prior to injection of amendments.  Monitoring requirements under this 
permit include baseline and follow-up sampling of groundwater from monitoring wells MW-12, 
MW-13, and MW-15A.  

This notice is provided to solicit comments regarding the authorized injection activity, pursuant to 
Nevada UIC and Water Pollution Control regulations.  Persons wishing to comment on, or object to, 
determinations of the Administrator regarding permit issuance, or those wishing to request a public 
hearing pursuant to the NAC on Water Pollution Control, should submit their comments or requests 
electronically (through the website or listserv) or in writing by May 24, 2024.  Written comments must 
be submitted in person or by mail to: 

 NDEP | Bureau of Water Pollution Control 
 Attn: Donette Barreto | Supervisor, Permits 
 Branch  901 South Stewart Street, Suite 4001
 Carson City, NV  89701

If written comments regarding potential negative impacts of the proposed activity on water quality 
indicate a significant degree of public concern about this permit, the Administrator shall hold a public 
hearing.  Public notice of a scheduled public hearing will be issued at least thirty (30) days in advance. 
The application, permit, and other information are on file at the NDEP office; copies may be obtained by
writing to the above address, or by contacting Donette Barreto or Andrew Kowler of the Bureau of
Water Pollution Control at: 

Donette Barreto, P.E. | (775) 687-9414 | dbarreto@ndep.nv.gov

Andrew Kowler, Ph.D. | (775) 687-9428 | akowler@ndep.nv.gov

Please bring this public notice to the attention of all persons whom you know might be interested in the 
disclosed application and permit.

To sign up for an e-mail list, visit our website and select “Get Notices”.

To sign up for the mailing list, call (775) 687-4670. 
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